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Minutes of NDCXL Members’ General Meeting
Date: 	22nd of August 2023 at 7:30pm
Venue: 	Zoom
Present:    
	Mark Van Adrichem (Chair)
	Andy Humberston (commissaire)

	Steven Hinchliffe (minute taker) 
	Simon Severn (Ilkeston)

	Sandra Field (Beeston RC)
	Mark Rivis (Matlock)

	John Dixon (Bolsover)
	Stefan Partridge (Bolsover)

	Tony Donaldson (treasurer)
	Helen Dussek 

	
	

	
	

	
	



Mark opened the meeting at 7:32.  
1) Apologies received from Richard Shenton(Beeston), Darren Toplis (Sherwood) and Nick C.  
2) The previous meeting minutes was accepted as a true record apart from the date being incorrect on the top of the minutes. 
3) Actions from previous meeting:
i. Payments fees for 34sp web hosting and zoom was due at the previous meeting, 34sp is done, zoom to be completed.
ii. Forme Branding on CX HUBZ- MvA to contact CX hubz Carried
iii. Affiliations- discussed later in the meeting 
Team updates

Admin- no update

Logistics-  Update on tape order. I have chosen not to order tape at this point. I have stock to cover at least the first 3 events. I am also happy to make some tape winders rather than buy. Just need to secure some drums. 

Comms- all provisional comms appointments are in place for all rounds. Mark passed his and the committees thanks on the Karen after 12.5 years as cycle sport developer in the region. 


Results- No update 

Events- IB updated that round 1 was on, he did however raise the issue that the event is not appearing on the postcode search of the BC website and he was wondering if that is why entries are currently low. KL advised that he would need to complete a change request to BC and they would try and sort it. KL also advised that entries across all disciplines have been very last minute. 
IB also raised the issue around radios and the numbers for events Karen confirmed another 20 had been purchased by the region so there will be no issue. 

SS asked about the event handbook which is currently sat with Richard MvA to chase 

Communications- Twitter feed on the website is not currently updating John to look into it. Helen has looked into Threads but has taken no further action since. Threads on hold. 

Finance- TD confirmed the numbers invoice needed to be paid, everything else is done. 

Affiliations- SP- 110 Current affiliations, there has been some issues with out of area riders joining the league under 2nd claim clubs, BC rules does not allow a rider to ride for more than 1 club per discipline. SP op contact out of area members. SF asked if this is putting riders off from racing. Ian said that riders can still race from out of area they just cannot enter the league. Sandra then asked if there is any wiggle room, to which Helen replied we are governed by BC rules. 

NDCXL rule 4.1 and 5.8 was read to the meeting and Karen added that riders should only race for 1 club all season. Stefan to contact the riders in question, reject their affiliations and re-neg the affiliation that was accepted wrongly. 

Mark added that maybe this can be something that can be looked at as part of a broader change at the AGM. 

Meeting closed 
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